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The Cabinet Office  

Ref: A7862090 

10 April 2025 

The Hon. Jeremy Buckingham MLC 
Chair 
Portfolio Committee No. 1 – Premier & Finance 
Parliament House  
6 Macquarie Street  
Sydney  NSW  2000  
 
By email:  budgetestimates@parliament.nsw.gov.au 

Re: Clarification of Evidence – Budget Estimates Hearing on 26 February 2025 

Dear Chair, 

I am writing to clarify evidence I provided at the Budget Estimates additional hearing for Legislative 
Council Portfolio Committee No. 1 – Premier & Finance on 26 February 2025. 

Correction to transcript 

Page 50, paragraph 2, of the uncorrected version of the transcript currently reads as: 

KATE BOYD: We've had ongoing discussions with BOCSAR around the effect of section 22C 
amendments, which took effect in April of last year. Data around criminal proceedings is quite 
volatile month to month, so we're really looking for those longer term trends in terms of reliable 
evidence. What we can say is that the majority of people who are coming within 22C are being 
refused bail—roughly 8 out of 10 between April and September 2004... [emphasis added]  

For clarity and factual accuracy, this should be amended to: 

KATE BOYD: We've had ongoing discussions with BOCSAR around the effect of section 22C 
amendments, which took effect in April of last year. Data around criminal proceedings is quite 
volatile month to month, so we're really looking for those longer term trends in terms of reliable 
evidence. What we can say is that the majority of people who are coming within 22C are being 
refused bail—roughly 8 out of 10 between April and September 2024… [emphasis added] 

Page 53, paragraph 3, of the uncorrected version of the transcript currently reads: 

KATE BOYD: No. Let me clarify that. They've asked for our advice about how certain policies and 
rules have been interpreted and what the practice has been, but I'm not aware—I mean, it's 
always open to anyone to lodge a GIPAA. I'm not sure of whether or not that has been pursued 
by individual members of the Government. I can check that, but they have not come to the 
Cabinet Office and asked for records or documents relating to specific travel undertaken by 
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previous members. They have asked us for advice about practice, convention and how rules have 
been interpreted. [emphasis added] 

For clarity and factual accuracy, this should be amended to: 

KATE BOYD: No. Let me clarify that. They've asked for our advice about how certain policies and 
rules have been interpreted and what the practice has been, but I'm not aware—I mean, it's 
always open to anyone to lodge a GIPAA. I'm not sure of whether or not that has been pursued 
by individual members of the Government. I can check that, but they have not come to the 
Cabinet Office and asked for records or documents relating to specific travel undertaken by 
previous Ministers. They have asked us for advice about practice, convention and how rules have 
been interpreted. 

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely,   

Kate Boyd PSM 
Secretary 




